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Early Years Key Messages 
1st February 2024 
Please share Key Messages with all staff in your provision.   Previous Key Messages 
available at: https://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/early-years-key-messages   
 
DfE National Early Years Recruitment Campaign 
Additional Information on applying for new entitlement for working parents 
NEW NYC Early Years Healthy Packed Lunch Guidance 
Early Years Leadership Meetings 13th and 14th March 2024 
Dingley’s Promise – FREE Early Years Inclusion/SEND Training 
Updated Ofsted Inspection Handbook 
Harmful Sexual Behaviour Framework Audit 
Measles Virus 
Tooth Decay in children  
Physical Development in children 
 
DfE National Early Years Recruitment Campaign 
The Department for Education (DfE) early years recruitment campaign is launching on Friday 2 February. 
The aim of the campaign is to promote early years and childcare careers by highlighting the huge difference 
early years professionals make to young children and how rewarding working in the sector is.   
Early years providers can list their vacancies on Find a Job ahead of the campaign launch.  
You should use the term ‘early years’ in the title of your job adverts and select ‘Education jobs’ for 
the job category.  
Please watch these video tutorials to help you create an employer account, and post any current or upcoming 
roles in your setting.  The campaign, with its own dedicated website, will direct potential applicants to use 
DWP’s Find a Job vacancy platform to search for early years, childcare and wraparound roles in their area.  
The Find a Job service is free to use and will ensure vacancies are seen by a large pool of potential 
candidates.   Attachment One 
 
Additional Information on applying for new entitlement for working parents 
Please see the attached document for additional information on the issue some parents have been facing in 
applying for the new 2-year-old entitlement if they already have a Tax-Free Childcare account.  The 
document includes a FAQs for parents to help you answer any questions on this issue.  Attachment Two 

 
NEW NYC Early Years Healthy Packed Lunch Guidance 
Please find attached a guidance leaflet for providers to use in setting and share with families.  The NYC 
Healthy Catering in Schools and Early Years group has produced this to support families with providing a 
healthy packed lunch for their children; a similar guidance has been produced for primary schools.  It 
provides ideas and tips for families about what to include in a packed lunch, how to include more vegetables 
and how to reduce salt and sugar.  It also provides information on the Healthy Start Scheme and cost of living 
support. For more information please contact healthyschools@northyorks.gov.uk  Please share the guidance 
with your families and also use on your website/social media sites to promote a healthy packed 
lunch.  Attachment Three 
 
A member of the Public Health team will be attending the Spring Early Years Leaders’ meetings in March to 
talk further about this and share data regarding child weight management in North Yorkshire.  

https://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/early-years-key-messages
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnlvdXR1YmUuY29tL3BsYXlsaXN0P2xpc3Q9UExleXN4ak5wRVB5OHRsRmtqQ2ZEZ0tiTXZ5WWNvbENINyZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjQwMTIyLjg4OTIzOTAxIn0.IjgBdaahQD7oKRw3kEo94P6Jp10sycqV9u-9k9aiDI4%2Fs%2F3047515345%2Fbr%2F235756645312-l&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C35fa5f9424dc43ea4d1108dc1ceb9cb7%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638417045666044754%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s%2FIR2uKw1Mnn47O6KipTwlhqKHgZp8zrZRZFSJ%2Bs6EQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffindajob.dwp.gov.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C35fa5f9424dc43ea4d1108dc1ceb9cb7%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638417045666056532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DkRaUO2xj%2BBGOy4szucH879zWH37nrVMptp9BnwQ4GU%3D&reserved=0
mailto:healthyschools@northyorks.gov.uk
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Early Years Leadership Meetings 13th and 14th March 2024 
The Spring Term Early Years Leadership Meetings for group PVI leaders/managers and childminders are 
available to book via NYES Info 
Wednesday, 13th March 2024 1900 – 2100 hrs Course Code: SI-0624-T020 (EY) 
Thursday, 14th March 2024 1300 – 1500 hrs Course Code: SI-0324-T014 (EY) 
 

Dingley’s Promise – FREE Early Years Inclusion/SEND Training in North Yorkshire 
Dingley’s Promise provides free, excellent training for all early years providers - childminders, preschool, day 
nursery and school EY staff in North Yorkshire Council as well as for service colleagues within the council.  
All courses are online and accessible at your own pace. The free training aims to empower all practitioners to 
deliver inclusive practices and to increase awareness of needs and confidence in supporting all children 
especially those with SEND to be able to access provision.  Links to more information and how to register on 
the links and attached leaflet Early Years Inclusion Programme – Dingley's Promise  and 

https://dingley.org.uk/dingleys-promise-training/early-years-inclusion-programme/ 

 
The free training is available to all staff at all levels.  Please share this with staff so everyone has the 
opportunity of taking part in this training.  Attachment Four 
 

Updated Ofsted Inspection Handbook 
Link to updated Ofsted Inspection handbook for early years 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-inspection-handbook-eif/early-years-inspection-
handbook-for-ofsted-registered-provision-for-september-2023 
 

Harmful Sexual Behaviour Framework Audit 
The NYSCP and NSPCC have asked if early years providers could complete a Harmful Sexual Behaviour 
Framework Audit.  Please find here the operational framework that includes the guidance, best practice and 
key principles to read prior to completing your audit response: Harmful sexual behaviour framework: an 
evidence-informed operational framework for children and young people displaying harmful sexual 
behaviours (nspcc.org.uk) 
Attached is: 

• the audit tool for you to complete (Attachment Five) 

• guidance notes on completing the audit (Attachment Six)  
 
The findings from the responses will be reviewed and used to formulate an action plan.  A recording of the 
launch event and if would like to watch this, it can be found on North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children’s 
Partnership YouTube page :–  
Harmful Sexual Behaviour Audit Introduction Video (Part One) - YouTube 
Harmful Sexual Behaviour Audit Introduction Video (Part2) - YouTube 
Thank you in advance for your time and efforts completing the audit, if you have any further questions or 
need some support with completing the audit, please contact nyscp@northyorks.gov.uk or 
HSBFramework@NSPCC.org.uk.   Please complete the audit tool by Friday 9th February 2024 and send 
to nyscp@northyorks.gov.uk 
 

Measles Virus 
Please find attached important information for early years providers and schools regarding the Measles virus 
and the importance of children receiving the MMR vaccine.  Attachment Seven and Eight 

 
Tooth Decay in children  
Tooth decay remains very common in young children especially in those living in deprived areas.  
There is a requirement within the Early Years Foundation Stage to promote good oral health to children and 
supervised toothbrushing programmes are an effective way to do this. 
 

https://nyes.info/
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fdingley.org.uk%2fdingleys%2dpromise%2dtraining%2fearly%2dyears%2dinclusion%2dprogramme%2f&umid=352CD62A-EF53-6905-9E4D-1119C91F8897&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-de48f987abb1a80455a91c060df237c8dc31062a
https://dingley.org.uk/dingleys-promise-training/early-years-inclusion-programme/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fearly-years-inspection-handbook-eif%2Fearly-years-inspection-handbook-for-ofsted-registered-provision-for-september-2023&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7Ccf9a327e8d2c4accd2f708dc1e586e62%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418612356362922%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WrcwcJpUJ4%2BPg7dTjVqRrFxzm4ERfOZ15s8%2Bqzk3w%2FU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fearly-years-inspection-handbook-eif%2Fearly-years-inspection-handbook-for-ofsted-registered-provision-for-september-2023&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7Ccf9a327e8d2c4accd2f708dc1e586e62%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418612356362922%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WrcwcJpUJ4%2BPg7dTjVqRrFxzm4ERfOZ15s8%2Bqzk3w%2FU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flearning.nspcc.org.uk%2Fmedia%2F1657%2Fharmful-sexual-behaviour-framework.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6206bd524a3145d62c1f08dc1e8298d3%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418793597267846%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uidvytwr%2B%2FE4X%2F3SHZ1Dp4PLyzwOfCG3gk97e%2BfZMYw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flearning.nspcc.org.uk%2Fmedia%2F1657%2Fharmful-sexual-behaviour-framework.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6206bd524a3145d62c1f08dc1e8298d3%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418793597267846%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uidvytwr%2B%2FE4X%2F3SHZ1Dp4PLyzwOfCG3gk97e%2BfZMYw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flearning.nspcc.org.uk%2Fmedia%2F1657%2Fharmful-sexual-behaviour-framework.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6206bd524a3145d62c1f08dc1e8298d3%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418793597267846%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uidvytwr%2B%2FE4X%2F3SHZ1Dp4PLyzwOfCG3gk97e%2BfZMYw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DXFDaI2mgJJc&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6206bd524a3145d62c1f08dc1e8298d3%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418793597278839%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7gnSUoasnx1JjcOP%2BPrv%2F6sVvF0Lds3bmYtCRFebBic%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D7yZDSBNFW7E&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6206bd524a3145d62c1f08dc1e8298d3%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638418793597286214%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=L3VZVG1hXMVsPXTOypX3IoD3vWr32bZ338EO7S1wS00%3D&reserved=0
mailto:nyscp@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:HSBFramework@NSPCC.org.uk
mailto:nyscp@northyorks.gov.uk
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To make sure more children get to benefit from taking part in supervised toothbrushing programmes a new 
website has been developed which includes resources needed by all those involved in toothbrushing 
programmes HOME | BRUSH Toolkit (supervisedtoothbrushing.com) 
 

Physical Development in children  
The NHS has produced guidelines for physical activity for children under 5, which you can find here. You can 

also post this infographic for parents and carers to keep the movement going at home. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffamilyandchildcaretrust.us21.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D7f85e9e49a890f812d73886ed%26id%3D7d4127a70b%26e%3D17ac5ca32c&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7Cb7c7b7bb36f64c45d96a08dc2188434c%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638422116328465417%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6qds8mvbbyljC1WtGBUbjjK3Igr8rWk5zi59qKPZ1Yk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fd2-zzq04.eu1.hubspotlinks.com%2FCtc%2F2N%2B113%2Fd2-zZQ04%2FVWrp7w1ybCdwW2ykTQ44k17lMW33LWhB58Z0lSN15bQWl5nXHsW5BWr2F6lZ3p0W3Z3sqP8fZVDQN7fN7WFzDmfjW4z-3pW3vj1hFW7_1Bxx1qyqMXV4FWg-1xwbJ7W2bDpJx8RmMz0W1Kmt-r8NkgByW8D-yPS6KBV4lW7tfHx02nYl5TW4JbJb23G-Mr_W2zHY1Y3d2VQxW4jsgqb95mlVpVtH8wv6pRwVWW8hVldj57zSGZVSTMsL6xy28SW4MT26G64D-DSW8g_tsK6gpVnkW7bq09h6B8DkqW9khkWb6kQB9CW2H-kwn5dTwNDW4Xcv1z6DMY43W369Rfc6Bmw6QW637b962sNMFlW99K4-37rlhrCVgbXpM4n-ShXW1rWtl98mC8rrW3VDLhp9jWm5lW91qNRd8N7QqYW7Fbcj_9lrGFnW3qJNlc6L5sZCVxPdvk8WDpPjW8BdZgK3TLmy6W8m6bwk1g3CmdW7L8s9226JfPWdLDLL204&data=05%7C02%7CHelen.Smith%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6826bef763c34691212208dc226e853b%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638423105283783971%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mA99T259oZRwgfm%2FxVfkfVX9HxliOoCPk0vZnorP344%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fd2-zzq04.eu1.hubspotlinks.com%2FCtc%2F2N%2B113%2Fd2-zZQ04%2FVWrp7w1ybCdwW2ykTQ44k17lMW33LWhB58Z0lSN15bQWF5nXHsW69t95C6lZ3q0W8Mn-rs8BRpHPW2RdCWk42jhcBW6hSjS47b8p7gW4MMJf-598bbGN4x5_V-mK9tMW1SrK4r5-zJpyW2pthmF4TJnd7W7cV73z5cx9PzVpybyh5FN9m8W4h0_nL7WP1fFW1dJRDb9jGK9cW1JL1727HxWqTW8Vdsxf4n4L37W4S61dP7mRvWFW410R923Z5-pDVrxt6P4XfNmzN26lLtw2HGf_VtQ-bG75ZFywW8wBnYz7kz2N_W8VZGmP8q_yxrW1Nz-sy5wgW6jN1HJK-f_zzhTW1DHrZ092hHF0W61NV_f4jD9rsW6kLnbW3PYSvwW1FqFWn4ZlPmpN4RTw6RV9flBW8dzlF290cRn6W2f4GqR59DjS3W5kjVV_556kyZW5hdxZz5xsy49W2HPZnN7sgsq4V6WVxf2dkh19W5m9hJH1hPwL6W5_JBN92XkWFgW6n07ff4yWHsZf3-TJCx04&data=05%7C02%7CHelen.Smith%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C6826bef763c34691212208dc226e853b%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638423105283796960%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zXf7M%2FxIIUVG2lkH8LbmskBDRNXCjF1KoOpTXA7vfOc%3D&reserved=0

